

# Weekly Newsletter 28/06/24

### This Week in school

Dear Parents and carers,

Our children have been working hard throughout the year and have all made progress in so many ways.

We are thrilled to share our phonics results with you. **75% of all children in Year 1 passed the check**. However, of those children who have been at Wynstream since Reception **91.3% passed, with 31% of children getting full marks in the assessment**.

An incredible achievement. Thanks to the staff, parents and children for all their efforts in making this happen.

Meanwhile in Year 4, 17 children (37%,) got full marks in their multiplication check, 23 children (50%) got over 20 marks and 34 children (74%) got over 15 marks. Even those who have not yet reached this level made fantastic progress and all tried their best. Well done to all!

This week, on Monday, our football team went to represent the school in the county finals tournament. The children played brilliantly and made it to the quarter finals. "We had a friendly afterwards and it was fun and we won it 3-1. I scored one of the goals. The second friendly was a 0-0 draw. After all, it was all good fun" Jacob K

On Tuesday, many of our Year 5 children got to visit the cathedral for a 'Sounds in the Cathedral' project and created a soundscape that will be played in the cathedral to the thousands of visitors who visit every day. Thanks to those who drove the minibus and accompanied the children on the trip with Ms Passfield.

On Wednesday our Year 6 children got to enjoy some team-building activities at the Wyvern barracks as part of their transition learning ahead of their move to secondary school. Once again, they represented the school brilliantly.

On Thursday afternoon, ahead of Wynstream's Week of Sport, Mr Rouse shared the plans for the sports days next week (weather permitting)

- Sports days Monday 1st July: Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 9-11:30am
- Sports days Tuesday 2nd July: Year 3 and Year 4 9-11:30am
- Sports days Wednesday 3rd July: Year 5 and Year 6 9-11:30am

On Thursday next week, we will be holding- Wynstream 2km Parkrun for Hospiscare

EYFS, Year 1/2 - 9:30

Year 3, 4, 5 & 6 - 10:15

The children will complete a 2km run/walk around the school grounds. The children's chosen charity this year is Hospiscare so please donate generously. Both runs will be started by a performance by our amazing school choir.

Please ensure your child is wearing PE kit on their Sports Day and Thursday for the run/walk. There are no other PE lessons next week.

Just before and after each of the sports days, there will be a chance for parents to come and speak with the leadership team and/or governors in a parents' forum. We value your opinions so please come and speak with us!

Thank you to Leah, Chantelle and Poppy for setting up and running the very successful bingo evening on Thursday. Thanks also to all the staff, families and community who supported the event and to Ms Vickery and Miss Humphrey's for locking up. We hope to run this again in the future.

On Friday we had a non-uniform 'rainbow' day to raise raffle prizes, thanks to all who were able to donate.

We also had a group of year 6 children who joined a cricket competition. We will share results with you next week.

After school on Monday, we will be holding a Music hub performance 4-4:30 approximately. This will involve children who have been learning the guitar, a brass instrument or have joined the choir.

There will be refreshments for sale.



## Attendance

We need every child in school, on time, every single day.

Attendance has slipped to 92.5% this week, this is below national- we need every child in school, on time, every single day!

Outstanding attendance in Ladybirds at 96% this week!



## Reminders/Information

Please can we also remind all parents that the school day begins at 8:25 and the gates close at 8:40. When children are late it can unsettle them, disrupt their learning and the learning of other children.

Please be on time!

#### Next Week

Eat with your family!

Thanks to the parents/carers who joined this week for Year 5.

Next week, it will be for parents of Year 4 to eat with their child (Wednesday 3rd July). Booking is on a first-come-first served basis, one adult per child. Year 4 parents, sign up here please!

https://forms.office.com/e/xRG3z4LWgh



# Dates for the diary:

#### July

- Sports days Monday 1st July: Reception, Year 1 and Year 2 9-11am
- Monday 1st July Music hub performance 4-4:30 approx
- Sports days Tuesday 2nd July: Year 3 and Year 4 9-11am
- Sports days Wednesday 3rd July: Year 5 and Year 6 9-11am
- Additional back up dates for Sports day 8th-10th July
- Reports out to parents/carers and new classes for September shared
- Zoo Trip for Year 1 and 2 Tuesday 9th July
- Year 3/4 Euros football event Wednesday 10th July
- Year 5 Escot trip Thursday 11th July
- Transition days for all classes (except Y5) Thursday 11th July pm
- Summer Fayre Thursday 11th July- volunteers needed please
- Pirate day for Reception Friday 12th July
- Y5 transition Friday 12th July
- Monday 15th-Tuesday 16th Year 6 residential
- Year 6 Leavers assembly Thursday 18th July 9:30
- End of Year Governors assembly Friday 19th July 2pm
- Summer holidays- Genius holiday club

We hope that you all have a lovely weekend and we look forward to seeing you all on Monday at 8:25.

Next week the general election will be held, school will be open as usual.

Best wishes,

Elise Redman



